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DENBURY & TORBRYAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting Held Monday 4th December 2023 @ 

Denbury Village Hall 7.30pm
Present – Cllr Mrs H Wills, Cllr T Brownhill, Cllr R White, Cllr J Hones, Cllr M Johnson, Cllr R Blencowe.
Apologies – Cllr J Head, D Cllr R Daws, D Cllr P Parker, Cllr Mrs J Bryan.
Attended by  - No public present.
Declarations of Interest.

Co-option of New Parish Councillor R Blencowe – proposed by Cllr Mrs H Wills and seconded by Cllr J Hones with all in agreement. 
1) Public Time (Limited to 15 Minutes) – no points raised.
2) Minutes –  
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held – Monday 6th November 2023
The Minutes have been distributed and read. Proposed by Cllr Mrs H Wills & seconded by Cllr T Brownhill with all in agreement.
3) Planning Applications Received from TDC –  none
Decisions received from Teignbridge District Council –  none
4)   Matters Arising –  
5) Correspondence – 
a) Cistern Xmas Tree – Emma Grice has asked if a tree could go on the Cistern again this year, she will organise this, the Parish Council agreed on a £40 budget towards the tree. 

b) Teignbridge Local Plan 2020-2040 Proposed Submission (Regulation 19) Addendum Consultation.

c) CIL consultation – this runs until the 8th January 2024.
6) Main Agenda.
a) Report from County Councillor – S Parker-Khan – no report given.
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b) Report from District Cllr P Parker & D Cllr R Daws – Cllr P Parker reported by e-mail as follows:-
Damage to pavement by the bus stop - Firstly, the issue regarding the damage to the pavement by a Teignbridge road sweeper, Rob is in communication with Chris Brianes and I have been copied in so hopefully it can be resolved in a timely manner. 

Queen Street - The campaign is progressing, and we now understand that James Timpson of Johnson’s, Timpsons and Snappy Snaps is personally getting involved. Anne Marie Morris has a zoom meeting this week with concerned traders and residents. Hopefully something positive can be achieved regarding amending the scheme.

NA3- Langford Bridge appears to be heading to the TDC planning meeting on the 14th of December, we had a meeting last week with the planners and several of the developers representing the entire scheme, Antony Rew gave a presentation on his vision for the land surrounding his farm, a convenient store. A farm shop and a community building and other buildings to be all owned and controlled by him. He stated that the Rew family wanted to leave a legacy for the town to remember them. 

TDC financial situation - The Council is using earmarked reserves in every year to balance the budget from 2022 to 2025 a estimated total of 7.3 million. However, there is a risk that the inflationary pressures contained in this figure could widen the gaps in future years.

Teignbridge does have a significant cushion in its reserves at the end of 2022/23 floating general reserves of 2.3 million and earmarked reserves of 21.9 million. 

The conclusion from this is that Teignbridge is not at imminent risk of S114 but that prompt action needs to be taken to protect that position.  

c) Playing Field Management Report.

a) New Pavillion – works party to be looked at in the new year to do some of the blockwork needed.
d) Village Hall Management Committee Report – Village Hall Lease – Cllr R White & Cllr J Hones spoke to Anne Marie Morris MP via zoom, a copy of the Village Hall Lease has been sent to her and she is going to canvas the Diocese on behalf of the Parish Council before they meet in January to discuss terms of a ne Lease. 
e) Footpath Reports.

f) Reports from Parish Councillors of any external meetings attended.

g) Lengthsman Report – Cllr J Hones reported that Ian Cumberledge has done some gullies in the Parish and clearing out and has some more to do. 

h) Highway Matters.

1) Pavement by the Bus Stop – TDC Road sweeper mounted the pavement and has done some damage to the surface, TDC and DCC have been informed and have been asked to make repairs. 

2) Road Narrows Sign – one sign to be ordered, there is a pole already in situ which can be used.
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7) Cheques for Signature/Finances.
BACS – 20.11.23 = £30.00 – Denbury Village Hall (Hall Hire).

BACS – 26.11.23 = £34.95 – Sharon Raggett (Land Registry Hall Titles).

BACS – 28.11.23 = £20.00 – RBL Poppy Appeal.

BACS – 28.11.23 = £50.00 – Denbury Diary (Christmas Card).

BACS – 28.11.23 = £120.00 – Sharon Raggett (back pay from April to Sep).

BACS – 28.11.23 = £867.00 – Sharon Raggett (wages Oct,Nov,Dec).

Current Bank Balance –  Parish Council –  December 2023 = £28,106.12

DCC Highways Grant £517.00

8) Any Items to go onto next Parish Council meeting Agenda.
Meeting closed – 8.00pm 
Next Meeting  Monday  8th January 2023 @ 7.30pm
ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WHO HAS SPECIAL NEEDS AND REQUIRES A COPY   OF THESE MINUTES SENT TO THEM – PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK – 01364 654607
